
Memo 

 
 
 
 
 
To:     Advisory Board of Directors  
            
From:     Mike Blondino, District Administrator 
                     Alaina Lofthus, Recreation Services Manager 
 
Date: May 16, 2024 
 
Subject: Memorandum of Understanding between Carmichael Recreation and  

Park District and Mission Oaks Recreation and Park District 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Introduction/Background: 
 
Carmichael Recreation and Park District (CRPD) and Mission Oaks Recreation and Park District 
(MORPD) are both Sacramento County dependent park districts who share a common boundary 
and have mutually benefitted from a longstanding professional relationship. The two districts have 
worked cooperatively and collaboratively in the delivery of services to the community. 
 
In May 2016, a Consolidation Feasibility Study was completed and encouraged both CRPD and 
MORPD to work together on programs and sharing equipment to improve efficiency and create 
opportunities for operational cost savings. In April 2017, the CRPD and MORPD Advisory Board of 
Directors approved a five-year Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the two park 
districts. 
 
 
Discussion: 
 
CRPD and MORPD staff worked collaboratively to daft an updated MOU outlining opportunities 
in programming, special events, and equipment sharing to increase efficiencies and reduce 
redundant costs. The updated MOU is consistent with the previous MOU with one addition. This 
addition specifically references the two districts working collaboratively on the annual Red, 
White, and Blue Celebration including dividing the cost equally amongst the two districts. This 
event is well attended by residents in both districts’ boundaries. Sharing the costs of this event 
is consistent with the recommendations of cost-saving collaboration intended with the 
Consolidation Feasibility Study and the creation of the first MOU. The updated MOU will 
continue to memorialize the professional relationship and help future leadership in both districts 
understand the longstanding collaborative and mutually beneficial relationship.  
 
The term of the new, updated Agreement is retroactive to May 1, 2024 and terminates on April 
30, 2029. 
 
The MOU was approved by the MORPD Advisory Board of Directors in April.  
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Recommendation: 

Staff recommends that the Carmichael Recreation and Park District Advisory Board of Directors 
approve the updated Memorandum of Understanding between Carmichael Recreation and Park 
District and Mission Oaks Recreation and Park District as presented and delegate authority to 
the District Administrator or designee to execute the MOU. 














